

Dear Beaumaris Primary School Families,

As we progress towards 2026, the planning for our new classes has begun. This process is based around what is best for the students and the school. The development of the 2026 classes is based on parents and families trusting the professional decisions made by our teaching team at Beaumaris Primary School. The process for creating classes is long and challenging. We have a number of key considerations to make; these encompass friendships, learning needs, diversity and the dynamics for a successful teaching space.

Class development takes shape through the class teachers developing grades within their teams; this is based on social, emotional and academic needs. Students have input into this process through their friendship selection. This first draft is then shared with our Specialist and Wellbeing Teams for review. Following this review, the Strategic Direction Team (Principal Class and Learning Specialists) review the grades. To finalise, they are then reviewed by the Principal Team.

If a parent has a genuine educational rationale that needs to be considered as part of the class creation process, then there is the opportunity to provide that feedback utilising this survey - <u>Click Here</u>. Completing this survey does not guarantee that the request will be implemented, rather it will be considered. The final decision will be made by me, the Principal.

Throughout the process, I ask parents to trust the professional decisions made in the best interests of the students and school in the placement of our children. If you would like to provide a genuine educational rationale for your child, to be considered as part of this process, the survey link will be live from 9am Friday the 10<sup>th</sup> of October to 5pm Friday the 17th of October. Once the link has closed there will be no consideration to late information, due to the tight timeframe.

I thank you, our families, for your support this year and entrusting us with your children.

Students will find out their 2026 classes and teacher on the Statewide Transition Day, the 9th of December 2025. Some of the students in their class will be shared with you via a letter your children will write on the transition day.

If you have any questions, please contact the office.

Kind Regards,

David Tapp Principal